
 

 

ETFO CB eNEWSLETTER  
 

  

December 13, 2023 

 

  

 
Teacher/Occasional Teacher Tentative Agreement 

Ratification Vote: Town Hall Meeting Audio File Now 
Available 

  
Telephone Town Hall Meetings: Audio File 
 
Thank you to members who participated in the telephone town hall meetings 
on Monday, December 11. During those two town hall meetings, the terms of 
the 2022-2026 Teacher/Occasional Teacher Tentative Central Agreement 
were reviewed. 
 
Town hall participants had many questions, and President Karen Brown, 
General Secretary Sharon O’Halloran, Deputy General Secretary of 
Collective Bargaining Services Lisa Mastrobuono, and ETFO legal counsel 



Howard Goldblatt answered as many of those questions as possible that 
evening.  
 
If you were unable to listen in on your town hall meeting, ETFO has prepared 
an audio file that includes the opening remarks, the tentative agreement 
overview, and a compilation of the questions and answers from these two 
town hall meetings. 
 
You can listen to the town hall meeting audio file here.  
 
Members who have additional questions can receive a response to their 
questions by emailing ETFO Collective Bargaining Communications through 
the Contact Us option on the CB website (etfocb.ca). 
 
 
The Tentative Central Agreement Ratification Vote is Now 
Open 
 
The ratification vote for the Tentative Central Agreement is now open. You 
can vote here.  
 
Members will be able to cast their ballots until 8:00 pm (Eastern) on Friday, 
December 15. After that date and time, the voting site will be closed and 
voting will no longer be possible. 
 
The voting site includes several resources you can review about the 
Tentative Central Agreement before you cast your ballot. These resources 
were shared with you in advance of the voting process as well. 
 
The results of the ratification will be announced after voting closes on Friday 
evening.  
 
Having Trouble Voting? We Can Help! 
 
There are two ways you can receive support if are having difficulty casting 
your ballot or need your member identification number to vote: 
 
Contact the Ratification Vote Help Desk 
  
Call the Ratification Vote Help Desk, which will respond to your inquiry during 
the following hours (all hours Eastern Time): 
 

• Wednesday, December 13:          1:00 pm to 9:00 pm 
• Thursday, December 14:               9:00 am to 9:00 pm 
• Friday, December 15:                    9:00 am to 8:00 pm 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001k8uLrWpAYWMK7ZRN6h_VJpPPPymUGvrQgGcUaStD4BAT_8eji1w24IXrxKtFa8EO9isL1fMAWPyq048TE8_OC3d_H5Ab5pC2xr6-3ntEYG1tG0Z6_QzMBUAowNHvA2SelYheCYeX9aIE9xn7uyZXCrbARZguV7RRbhJfn_k3h49iNMKw01Q0U8paaIDNeN9D&c=abMur75b6hJ_xKFqf3EOfrYITTnU5OWrPWr-pVr26eZRHZN4hB6hRQ==&ch=Nw_eLd7XGg6pmH9odcC3fZhwfcYC-wmhmkptcKTGPmGaSqxDQ8qB_g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001k8uLrWpAYWMK7ZRN6h_VJpPPPymUGvrQgGcUaStD4BAT_8eji1w24JCU7zHYFRGZ0Wk_vXLmX3KX3-rVKOQyyk7-37AiVxZgxvjPH9mm2MiUxoG-8KeUO4O1Eq05BaMgc59Y_3z2yv_vCvwXOAfYmOFMsRnuHjd0UM83ijNyYGD5Wpcl3lq7FA==&c=abMur75b6hJ_xKFqf3EOfrYITTnU5OWrPWr-pVr26eZRHZN4hB6hRQ==&ch=Nw_eLd7XGg6pmH9odcC3fZhwfcYC-wmhmkptcKTGPmGaSqxDQ8qB_g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001k8uLrWpAYWMK7ZRN6h_VJpPPPymUGvrQgGcUaStD4BAT_8eji1w24Gg5dtZ6QvF4_oAUE8nE8m6OS2ZgiQAjcTRursU1wnJhJ1vTjowzKUvOQNFqXGyd9w8EyjuCMAKhPTNvif4MlOE=&c=abMur75b6hJ_xKFqf3EOfrYITTnU5OWrPWr-pVr26eZRHZN4hB6hRQ==&ch=Nw_eLd7XGg6pmH9odcC3fZhwfcYC-wmhmkptcKTGPmGaSqxDQ8qB_g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001k8uLrWpAYWMK7ZRN6h_VJpPPPymUGvrQgGcUaStD4BAT_8eji1w24Mb548TzLjHqnE9V7JUehDQTKhO4VWwhJcjgNlEkW79vMjZ-JYiZ_cp7xWaNRbW-pAGdHTQok1reX-fuCJ2zZMxhGUEDrwb4-QXznosgKahZ&c=abMur75b6hJ_xKFqf3EOfrYITTnU5OWrPWr-pVr26eZRHZN4hB6hRQ==&ch=Nw_eLd7XGg6pmH9odcC3fZhwfcYC-wmhmkptcKTGPmGaSqxDQ8qB_g==


 
You can reach the Ratification Vote Help Desk: 
 

• by phone at 1-877-249-8353 or 
• by email at support@voatzsupport.zendesk.com 

 
If the help desk is not available when you call, please leave a message and 
they will get back to you as soon as they can. 
 
Contact ETFO’s Member Records Department 
 
ETFO staff in Member Records are available to assist you with the vote as 
follows (all hours Eastern Time): 
 

• Wednesday, December 13:           8:00 am to 9:00 pm 
• Thursday, December 14:               8:00 am to 9:00 pm 
• Friday, December 15:                     9:00 am to 8:00 pm 

 
You can reach Member Records: 
 

• by phone at 1-888-838-3836, extension 3806 or 
• by email at memberrecords@etfo.org 
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